
Millersburg Borough Council 

Council Chambers

September 28, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Call to Order – President Dietz called the meeting to order at 7:05PM with Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Hoch, Hoffman, Hoke and Snyder present.   Solicitor Kerwin (arrived at 8:00PM), Mayor Bowman and Secretary Ann Jackson were also present.  The invocation was given by President Dietz, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Guests –  Jerry Duke, Tri-County Regional Planning Commission

President Dietz recognized Jerry Duke, who addressed Council regarding the Water Resource Enhancement Program (WREP).  This is a stormwater management program that has been in the planning for two years and is just now coming to fruition.  The cost is $500 to join and participants will help decide how the program will function.  Possible projects will be gathered during 2023 for 2024 implementation.  An agreement was provided for Council’s consideration and a Resolution indicating Council’s intentions should be enacted as well.  Mr. Duke answered Council’s questions on his presentation and left the meeting at the conclusion. 
Unfinished Business 
Storm Sewer Replacement Project Update – Cl’m Boyer gave an update on changes.  He requested that Council approve an additional ten days of oversight by Gannett Fleming as well as full width paving on Boyd Street from Union Street to the north side of the Center Street intersection.  Motion by Cl’m Snyder, seconded by Cl’m Hoke to approve an additional $35,987 to pave Boyd Street as requested and an additional $12,000 for Gannett Fleming oversight of Market Square.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Dietz, Hoch, Hoffman, Hoke and Snyder.   
Gabriel Fera Quote – Council reviewed Gabriel Fera’s quote for $3,500 to review the Police Department Rules and Regulations and Standard Operating Procedures.  Motion by Cl’m Snyder, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to approve the quote for $3,500 for review of both documents.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Dietz, Hoch, Hoffman, Hoke and Snyder.  
Mid-State Paving Application for Payment No. 2 –  Secretary Jackson requested direction on how to pay the invoice previously approved at the September 14, 2022 meeting.  By Council action, this payment has been allocated for under the Keystone grant, but payment must be made first, in order to request reimbursement through the grant.  Motion by Cl’m Hoke, seconded by Cl’m Hoffman to use the remainder of the available ARPA funds and to pay the balance of the invoice using Liquid Fuels funds.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Dietz, Hoch, Hoffman, Hoke and Snyder.  

New Business 

Welcome Center Concession Stand Lease Extension – Angela Hoover requested an extension through the month of October.  There is an additional five day granted into November at no charge for end of season clean-out.  Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to approve the extension as presented.  Motion carried.
Water Resource Enhancement Program (WREP) – Motion by Cl’m Snyder, seconded by Cl’m Hoke to join WREP and to pay the $500 fee, pending Solicitor Kerwin’s review and approval of the agreement provided by Mr. Duke.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Dietz, Hoch, Hoffman, Hoke and Snyder.  

President Dietz requested that Cl’m Boyer get a timeline for any other portion of the storm sewer replacement project so that the public can remain informed via Borough posts.
Motion by Cl’m Hoke, seconded by Cl’m Snyder to adjourn the meeting at 8:10PM.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Bowman Jackson

Acting Borough Manager/Borough Secretary
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